
Keeping In Touch 
 

This past week was a great week. The trip to and 

from Milwaukee for the National Workshop on Chris-

tian Unity went very well. While I was there, we had 

great meetings, times of prayer, and time for recon-

necting with people we perhaps only see once a 

year. Not only do we connect with people that we 

know it is also a time to get to know new people. 

While it is always great to be together, it is always a 

time that reminds us all that there is much more 

work to be done to bring about the unity that God 

desires for us all. In fact, there may be times that it 

seems too much and beyond our ability. We must 

continue on though because it is God’s work and 

desire.  

While we were there, we learned that a former direc-

tor of the USCCB office of Ecumenical and Inter-

religious Affairs was diagnosed with an aggressive 

cancer. We prayed for him and remembered all that 

he had done while in office and since he handed it 

over to another. In fact, he just published a book on 

Ecumenism this year. Upon my return home I re-

ceived word that he passed away that morning. He 

was a great priest and we shall miss him. May he 

rest in peace. In your charity, please 

say a prayer for the repose of the soul 

of this great priest – Fr John Crossin, 

OSFS. 

Blessings in Christ and St. Augustine, 

Fr. Joseph M. Arsenault, SSA, JV, Pastor 

Parish Office:  

708 N. 4th Street, Kansas City, KS 66101 

Office:   (913) 371-0627 

Hours:  Mon-Fri 8:30am-5pm  

Web:   stjohnthebaptistcatholicchurch.com 

Email:   ourcroatianparish@gmail.com 

Facebook:  St. John the Baptist Croatian Parish 

Instagram:  OurCroatianParish 

Sacraments: 

Confession at 3 pm before Saturday Mass or call 

for appointment 

Parish Staff: 

Fr. Joseph M. Arsenault, SSA, Pastor 

Sr. Mary Michael MacChesney 

Mr. Stuart Taylor, Music Director 

Mrs. Wendy Christ, Administrative Assistant 

Mass Schedule:  

Saturday at 4 pm  

(at Holy Family in May) 

Sunday at 9 am  

Thursday at 8 am 

Parish Ministries: 

Finance Council Richard Sambol 

Parish Council Don Taylor 

Altar Society  Kelly Moutray 

St. John’s Club Ken Yarnevich  

   913-371-9690 

Prayer Line  (913) 281-4448 

                    St. John the Baptist Catholic Church    
 
      
 

                               Sixth Sunday of Easter ~ May 14, 2023   John 14: 15-21 

Congratulations to Mia Tomasic who will be grad-

uating this coming week with her Bachelors of Sci-

ence in Nursing. She will begin working at Truman 

Medical Center in the ER in June. Mia is the daugh-

ter of Matt and Julie Tomasic and granddaughter 

of Karolyn and Nick Tomasic. 

 

Congratulations to Lucy Lally who received her 

Bachelor of Science in Sports Management with a 

concentration in Collegiate, Professional or Corpo-

rate Sports Administration Saturday the 6th of May, 

from Sterling College (Sterling,KS.) Lucy is the 

daughter of Carrie and Tom Lally and the grand-

daughter of Joanne Lally and Otto Kaifes. 

The parishioners of St. John the Baptist would like 

to Congratulate the Confirmandis on receiving their 

sacrament of Confirmation.  

Dean Ponjavic - May 7, 2023 - SJB 

Daniel Ponjavic - May 7, 2023 - SJB 

Tina Mandic-Markovic - May 7, 2023 - SJB 

Sabrina Mandic-Markovic  - May 7, 2023 - SJB 

Abraham Garcia - May 10, 2023 - Christ the King 



 Prayer Requests 
Pope Francis I, George Fracul, Karen Novak, Maria 

Peresic, Ana Piskuric, Enzina Reynolds, Jennifer 

Vallejo, Chris Braun, Special Intention, for all 

those who suffer from addictions, cancer, mental 

health issues, for those who are serving time in 

prison, and anyone else in need of our prayers. 

 

Upcoming Events 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sunday, May 14– Sixth Sunday of Easter/ Mother’s 

9am-  Mike Suljak                     Day 

 Family Livojevic 

 Marica Black 

 Katherine Suljak 

 

Thursday, May 18- The Ascension of The Lord 

8am- Frank & Franklin Stimac 

 Mary Ann Mikesic 

 Carol Kaifes 

 Theresa Smith  

 

Saturday May 20-  

4pm- Vigil Mass at Holy Family 

          St. John’s and Holy Family       

          parishioners  

 

Sunday, May 21– Seventh Sunday of Easter 

 9am-  Novica Nikolic 

 Family of Zeleznak 

 Katherine Suljak 

 Draga Tokic 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY MAY  

May 14, 2023-  

Lectors:  S. Taylor, M. Viskovic 

Eucharistic Ministers:  A. Kucenic 

Servers:  A. Garcia 

Sacristans:  B. Horvat 

 

May 21, 2023-  

Lectors:  A. Dordevic, M. Garcia 

Eucharistic Ministers:  M. Tomasic 

Servers:  A. Garcia, M. Viskovic 

Sacristans:  S. Sandelich, G. Garcia 

BIBLE STUDY  

with Sr. Marie Kathleen Daugherty 

Thursdays at 10:00 a.m. 

The study group will meet at Holy Family School. 

All are welcome!  Bring your bible! 

WEEKLY COLLECTIONS 

 

                                Sun. 5/7/23 

Envelopes:      1136.00 

Loose:                   135.00 

Building Fund:                        970.00 

Candles:        129.00           

Poor Box:       15.00   

Mother’s Day           40.00 

Ascension of The Lord:     40.00 

Catholic Community Campaign:   20.00 

Mass Intentions:         90.00 

        

        

 

QR Code for Online Giving 

As part of our Pro-Life Ministry, the St. John 

the Baptist Altar Society will be accepting the 

following items for the Pregnancy Mainte-

nance Initiative at Catholic Charities of WyCo: 

Each bag contains diapers, wipes, baby wash/ 

shampoo, a onesie. Each mother will receive a 

bag with these five items in it, as these are the 

first gifts to the baby. This campaign will start 

now until the end of May. Boxes will be at each 

entrance of the church for all donations. 

Croatian Day Picnic 

Mark your calendars for this fun-filled event 

hosted by St. John’s Catholic Club. It will be 

held on June 3, 2023 after the 4pm Mass on 

the parish grounds. Danicing, Music will be 

performed by Hrvatski Običaj, food will be 

Lamb/Ćevapi, beverages and more will be 

available! See you then!! 

Baby Bottle Boomerang 

The Altar Society will be collecting baby 

bottles for the Wyandotte Pregnancy Clinic. 

Bottle will be available after Mass on Moth-

er’s Day. Fill and return by Father’s Day, 

6/18. Donations will benefit the Clinic 

where women can receive free testing, baby 

items, counseling, parenting and life-skills 

education.  

Please make checks payable to the Clinic   

NOT St John’s Church. Thank you for your 

generosity. 

Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Once again St. John’s Catholic Club will be 

having a Mother’s Day breakfast. It will be 

after 9:00 am Mass on May 14th. Tickets 

are still only $5.00 and available at the club 

at 913-371-9690 or contact John Mikesic at 

913-669-3262. Hope to see you there! 





Volunteers wanted for festival dance 

Your 2023 Croatian Festival Team is looking for 

fun individuals to help with our dance. The festi-

val will be Saturday, Aug. 19 and the dance be-

gins at 9 p.m. on the museum grounds. 

Here’s what you will do: 

 

 

 

sic 

So…find a buddy and help us out. 

Our current dance chairperson, Rick Braun, is 

retiring from the Festival Dance, but will remain 

on the team and will be available for advice and 

training. We hope to find at least one or two peo-

ple who will take over the position. 

Information: KCKCroatianFestival@gmail.com or 

call Kathy Lally Bareiss at (480) 926-8715. 

Volunteers Needed – Shalom House Dinner Ministry 

Catholic Charities is seeking volunteers to support the 

residents of Shalom House – our men’s transitional 

living program – by providing dinner throughout the 

week. This opportunity is for individuals, families or 

groups to commit to prepare and deliver a nutritious 

meal. Volunteers are encouraged – but not required – to 

serve and eat with residents (must be 18 or older to 

serve and eat with residents). Our Dinner Ministry is 

100% volunteer driven and we are grateful of the care 

and effort that our volunteers make to ensure our 

brothers are nourished. There are many opportunities 

Monday–Sunday to get involved. Food must be delivered 

between 5:00PM-5:30PM to our residence located at 

2601 Ridge Avenue – Kansas City, KS 66102. For more 

information or to sign up, please use the SignUp Geni-

us: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60b0844a5a82aa4f49-shalom3# or contact our Vol-

unteer Engagement Team  

(ccnekvolunteers@catholiccharitiesks.org)  



MONTHLY PRO-LIFE PRAYER TO END ABORTION 

Christ the King Church in Kansas City, KS, located at 

53rd and Leavenworth Road, is hosting a monthly all-

night adoration, Mass, and procession to beg for the pro-

tection of the unborn and the conversion of those seeking 

and providing abortions. The next Vigil and Mass will take 

place starting Friday, May 19th from 7 p.m. till Saturday 

morning the 20th, concluding with a bilingual Mass at 8 

a.m. Confessions will be available during Mass. Then, we'll 

take a short walk down Leavenworth Road to the Planned 

Parenthood clinic where we will pray until 10am. Please 

join us for part or all of this work to end abortion in Wyan-

dotte County, in Kansas, and the whole country. We are 

looking for adorers throughout the night, particularly able

-bodied men to anchor the safety of the night hours. 

Please contact the Christ the King office to sign up for a 

slot: 

913.287.8823 (call or text) 

contact@ctkkck.org  

Summer and Fall registration is now open 

Tennis (June 6-8) - Cross Country (Fall) - Flag Football (Fall) - Tackle Football (Fall) - Volleyball 
(Fall) 

You can register at https://cyojwa.org/current-programs 

If you have any questions, please reference our website https://cyojwa.org/home or contact your parish 

DSM (Director of Sports Ministry) at https://cyojwa.org/content/20986/ADDSM-Parish-contact.  

P E N T E C O S T   V I G I L   2023 
 

When the time for Pentecost was fulfilled, they were 

all in one place together (Acts 2:1) 
 

Saturday, May 27, 2023, 10:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. (parish 
Mass at 4:00) 

 

Guardian Angels Church  
(handicap accessible)  

1310 Westport, Kansas City, MO  64111  
Talks given by Fr. Scott Brossart, SOLT, confession, 

praise and worship music, blessing of sacramentals, 

prayer for healing and a new outpouring of the Holy 

Spirit, Parish Mass Fr. Carlito Saballo, cele-

brant.  Registration $15.00 (financial assistance 

available) optional lunch $7.00  

Questions:  Carol (816) 885-2322 

mailto:contact@ctkkck.org
https://track.teamsideline.com/f/a/ZHpkxHURxiA789fZHXciCg~~/AAFjrAA~/RgRmMtKYP0QnaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuY3lvandhLm9yZy9jdXJyZW50LXByb2dyYW1zVwNzcGNCCmQ_mE1QZA3aSTRSD2pvaG5AY3lvandhLm9yZ1gEAAAAAA~~
https://track.teamsideline.com/f/a/NgqtgdkvNsiN4Tuwj-b_nA~~/AAFjrAA~/RgRmMtKYP0S5aHR0cHM6Ly90cmFjay50ZWFtc2lkZWxpbmUuY29tL2YvYS9zTy0xSUptNDJhV05WUWM5ckFadXdRfn4vQUFGanJBQX4vUmdSbU1yNWVQMFFqYUhSMGNITTZMeTlqZVc5cWQyRXViM0puTDJOMWNuSmxiblF0Y0hKdlozSmhiWE5YQTNOd1
https://track.teamsideline.com/f/a/MZgPh-K48tBNal8ZSwXvLA~~/AAFjrAA~/RgRmMtKYP0SpaHR0cHM6Ly90cmFjay50ZWFtc2lkZWxpbmUuY29tL2YvYS81bHc1TmM0SENLeERVZVNEaUFnMDl3fn4vQUFGanJBQX4vUmdSbU1yNWVQMFFYYUhSMGNITTZMeTlqZVc5cWQyRXViM0puTDJodmJXVlhBM053WTBJS1pENWVPVkJrX3ZSMF
https://track.teamsideline.com/f/a/kO07rDg67SN9tgiuC7CsBw~~/AAFjrAA~/RgRmMtKYP0TRaHR0cHM6Ly90cmFjay50ZWFtc2lkZWxpbmUuY29tL2YvYS9pUUZkT1VobXJVbVdSZWNSVVZwMFVBfn4vQUFGanJBQX4vUmdSbU1yNWVQMFExYUhSMGNITTZMeTlqZVc5cWQyRXViM0puTDJOdmJuUmxiblF2TWpBNU9EWXZRVVJFVTAwdF
https://track.teamsideline.com/f/a/kO07rDg67SN9tgiuC7CsBw~~/AAFjrAA~/RgRmMtKYP0TRaHR0cHM6Ly90cmFjay50ZWFtc2lkZWxpbmUuY29tL2YvYS9pUUZkT1VobXJVbVdSZWNSVVZwMFVBfn4vQUFGanJBQX4vUmdSbU1yNWVQMFExYUhSMGNITTZMeTlqZVc5cWQyRXViM0puTDJOdmJuUmxiblF2TWpBNU9EWXZRVVJFVTAwdF
https://cyojwa.org/content/20986/ADDSM-Parish-contact


This year the club is able to offer three scholarships. One for elementary/

middle school, one for high school, and one for college/university. Each will 

be worth $2,000. In order to qualify for the elementary/middle school and 

high school scholarships the applicant must be attending a Kansas City met-

ro area Catholic school in the coming school year and be sponsored by a 

member of the club. In order to qualify for the college/university scholarship 

the applicant must have graduated from a Catholic high school and be spon-

sored by a member of the club or be a member themselves. The deadline for 

applying is  July 21st, 2023.  

 

If awarded the scholarship the recipient will not be eligible to receive the 

same education level scholarship again but will be eligible to apply for the 

other education level scholarships (eg. If applicant A receives the 2023-2024 

high school scholarship they are no longer eligible for future high school 

scholarships, but will be eligible for the college/university scholarship). For 

any questions, including links to the scholarship applications, please contact 

Andy Mikesic at andymikesic@gmail.com 

 

And here are the links for the scholarships: 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1FueE0zdimrab6AL-

PD1oeIHYaRFwsNUzxVe6QywFJEs/edit?usp=sharing 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1QYS73ZY3E5AK-

YxFXPdwPUMvQYnzg_4RyJVu1Ejt3Nk/edit?usp=sharing 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MTAld4dEWKlZPao5iZ0A5Dyo8WcS-

3UC2-9HrNE-Om8/edit?usp=sharing 


